LETTER SENT BY BROTHER DONG YU LAN

Sao Paulo, December 13, 2004
Dear brother Jorge Navas:

Following is a communication from Brother Dong to the churches and to the
saints in Ecuador. It is signed by Pedro Dong, Salomén Ma and Helcio Almeida in the
name of the coworkers of the work in South America.

1.- Brother Dong was designated specifically by Brother Witness Lee to care for the
churches in South America; he has endeavored to carry out this commission faithfully,
leading the churches in the line of the spirit and life.

2.- Some Brothers from Ambato —Rodrigo Lopez, Fernando Mendieta and Waldemar
Quintero— with influence from abroad disregard all that the spirit has accomplished in
these years and propagate death saying that they have the freedom to receive other
ministries, thus rejecting and disregarding God’s delegated authority, the one who has
cared for the region as a Father.

3.- Brother Dong annuls the action that these brothers made in name of the church in
Ambato. They personally have the freedom to do what they think is right, but not in the
name of the church. The Brothers who are clear and pure regarding this matter should
remain firm on the ground of the church and in the leading of the Spirit, continuing in
oneness with the rest of the country’s churches.

In name of Brother Dong and the coworkers of the work in South America:

Pedro Dong, Salomén Ma, Helcio Almeida




